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ANNUAL REPORT 
AND 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

TO BE PRESENTED TO 
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1. Apologies

l .

AGENDA 

2. Confirmation of Minutes - 1984 Annual General Meeting

3. Presentation of Annual Report and Financial Statement

4. Election of Office Bearers for 1985/86 Year

5. Annual Subscription

6. General Business
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OFFICE BEARERS FOR 1984/85 SEASON 

PATRON: 

PRESIDENT: 

VICE PRESIDENT: 

HON. SECRETARY: 

HON. TREASURER: 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 

Q.C.A. DELEGATE:

ALLOCATION PANEL -
lsf CLASS: 

ALLOCATION PANEL 
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BOARD OF EXAMINATION 
AND COACHING: 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: 

HON. AUDITOR: 

R. Spence

M. Johnson

R. Young

N. Grout

T. Musch

L. Heath, E. Hislop, J . King,
s. Lanigan, J. Stra uss (resigned
C. Timmins

R. Young

C. Harvey

A. Fulwood, R. Lachmund,
D. Wa ddell (Chairman)

L. Heath, T. Musch, C. Timmins

o et),

C. Bertwistle, G.  Daniel, N. Grout,
S. Lanigan, J. McPhee, T. Musch

R. Spence
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MEMBERS OF THE Q.C.A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION 

Allison R. 
* Backstrom N. 
* Baker s. 

* Barton J. 
Bertwistle C . 
Bizzell s. 

Broe kett R. 
Carl D. 
Carlile J. 
Coker p. 

Daniel G. 
Devey p. 

Durston G. 
Dwan D. 

* Edmunds B. 
Fletcher A. 
Ford H. 

** Fulwood A. 
Garner K. 
Gil bank p. 

** Grout N. 

Hallam L. 
** Harvey C. 
* Herron J. 

** Hislop E. 
* Hobson G. 
* Hughes C . 

Johnson J. 
** Johnson M. 

James C. 
** King J. 
* Lachmund C. 

Lachmund R. 
Lanigan s. 

Latimer p. 

* Lau p. 

* Lindsay p. 

* Loorents 0. 

Mahoney p. 

* - New Members

Scott A. 
Mcinnes w. 

Newcombe J.
Johnson L. 

1983/84 

1984/85 

1984/85 

1984/85 

1983/84 
1983/84 

1983/84 
1981/82 

1982/83 

197 7 / 7 8 

1983/84 
197 8/79 

1981 /82 

1981/82 

1984/85 

1980/81 

1978/79 

1980/81 

19 83/ 84 

1982/83 
1975/76 

1983/84 

1973/74 

1984/85 

1965/66 

1984/85 

1984/ 85 

1983/84 

1974/75 

1983/84 

1981/82 

1984/85 

1982/83 

1977/78 

1983/84 
1984/85 

1984/85 

1984/85 

1983/84 

LIFE 

197 2 

1975 

1976 

19 77 

** 

Marf an 
McCamley 

* Mc Doug a 11
* McGrath
* McGrory

McPhee
** McQuillan 
* Moray

** Musch
O'Doherty 

** O'Neill 
* O'Sullivan

Parker
* Payne

Pearce
Pearson

* Petri
** Philippe 

Polkinghorne 
Rado 

* Richards
* Roberts
* Sadler

Scholes
Stacey

** Strauss 
Street 

** Taylor 
* Thornton

** Timmins 
Traves 
Turner 
Waddell 
Wakenshaw 
Walsh 
Webb 
Westphal 

** Young 

- Holder of First

MEMBERS 

**Warwick 
**Crouch 
**Heath 

M. 1981/82

G. 1980/81
R. 1984/85
B. 1984/85
M. 1984/85
J. 1983/84
A. 1976/77
R. 1984/85
T. 1975/76
R. 1981/82
R. 1975/76
P. 1984/85

p. 1981/82
D. 1984/85

w. 1983/84

s. 1978/79

R. 1984/85
R. 1977/78

p • 1983/84
I. 1968/69
w. 1984/85
M. 1984/85

A. 1984/85
N. 1983/84
H. 1974/75
J . 1972/73 
s. 1983/84
J. 1978/79
M. 1984/85

C. 1977/78
w. 1981/82
B. 1982/83

D. 1980/81
G. 1978/79
A. 1983/84
R. 1983/84

B . 1982/83 
R. 1975/76

Grade Badge 

T. 1978

R. 1982

L. 1984
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Ladies & Gentlemen, 

It is with mixed feelings that I write this report - a 
touch of regret that I did not achieve all the goals I set for 
the Association and a feeling of optimism with new thinking 
presiding over the Association. 

The biggest disappointment was the failure to gain any 
support for the video made on umpiring. The video may not have 
fulfilled all requirements of the governing cricket bodies but it 
was the only attempt to improve Australian umpiring standards in 
Tiie past---aecade at least. If umpiring is to improve, somebody, 
somewhere, has to take positive steps as, indeed, steps were 
taken to improve players' ability. 

The past season has seen two major innovations - the re­
structuring of the Queensland Cricket Umpires Association and the 
inaugural presentation of the Bob Spence Medal. 

The Q.C.U.A. was re-structured after requests from 
Warehouse and 2nd Divisions to meet with your Executive. The 
aims of this Association are simple - to disseminate information 
regarding law changes and provide a forum for the interchange of 
umpiring ideas, techniques etc. With the latter point in mind I 
recommend to you the inaugural Q.C�U.A. meeting in Bundaberg 24th 
and 25th August, 1985. 

The introduction of the Bob Spence Medal provided keen 
incentive for the members. Points were accumulated throughout 
the season for umpiring all rounds, Sunday games, attendance at 
meetings and seminars, taking refresher examinations and an 
average of the marks awarded by the captains. Our 
congratulations go to Merv Musch on being awarded the first Bob 
Spence Medal and congratulations also to the eight finalists who 
came from all grades of umpiring. This medal and perpetual 
trophy is well worth striving for. We thank Bob Spence for his 
continued support as patron of our Association. 

We must all strive to improve our standards of umpiring. 
Regular half hour coaching is given at meetings by the 
Examination and Coaching panel. They also pass onto umpires 
helpful hints on how to overcome problems mentioned in the 
captains' report. However, all too frequently the umpires in 
need of help do not attend meetings. Very often a minor flaw in 
your technique can be rectified and make your umpiring more 
enjoyable by speaking to one of the Examination and Coaching 
panel. 

Our Association enjoys a very harmonious relationship with 
the Q.C.A. Frequent meetings, both formal and informal have 
helped to iron out mutual problems. Perhaps the two major 
problems facing cricket in Brisbane are the unavailability of 
umpires and the behaviour of club players. Both of these areas 
should be given thought by both, our Association and the Q.C.A. 
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My sincere thanks go to the hard working Executive who 
willingly give their time and effort to sort out the problems 
that face our Association, the Social Committee who work so well 
for the benefit of us all, the Examination and Coaching Panel who 
have functioned very well in the advisory capacity and to Nelma, 
the Secretary, for her indefatigable work. Nelma goes about her 
work so efficiently that nobody will know just how much she means 
to this Association until she steps down from the Secretary's 
position. 

I wish everybody success in his umpiring during the 1985/86 
season and I hope my successor as President will enjoy the same 
support as I have had. 

Mel Johnson. 

LIFE MEMBER - 1984 

At the Fifteenth Annual General Meeting, Les Heath was made 
a Life Member. An ex-pilot in the Royal Air Force, Les emigrated 
with his family to Australia in 1961 and joined our Association 
in September, 1973. 

Les has served on every Committee within the Association at 
some stage during his umpiring career. Les has held the position 
of Vice President and has served as an Executive Committee member 
continuously for the past nine years. Since the 1977 season, he 
has been a member of the Board of Examination and Coaching and 
has instructed at all umpires' seminars held since 1977. 

He was an inaugural member of the Umpires' Recruitment 
Committee and Umpires' Allocation Panel. Les has been the 
liaison umpire to the Federation of Australian Cricket Umpires' 
Magazine "Over" to which he contributed articles and items of 
interest and was a member of the Social Committee for a number of 
years. 

Now in his 71st year, Les has umpired continuously since 
1973 and holds a First Grade Badge. Les and the Association are 
proud of the fact that he has only missed attending two meetings 
since he joined the Association. The Association appreciates his 
continuing involvement both in umpiring and as an administrator. 
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EXECUTIVE REPORT 

This year, new members to the Executive were John King and 
Col Ti mm i n s. 

Executive Committee meetings were called on 10 occassions 
and attendances were as follows:-

N. Grout (10), L. Heath (10), T. Hislop (1), M. Johnson (9),
J. King (5), S. Lanigan (8), M. Musch (10), J. Strauss (3),
C • Ti mm ins ( l O) , R. Young ( 5 )

This season saw a further change in the captains• reports 
with space being provided on reports so that captains can provide 
more details on umpires• performances. Also, as a result of 
discussions with the Q.C.A., an umpires• observer was introduced 
and his duties were to view umpires in the field and liaise with 
the Coaching and Allocation Committees. Mr. Bob Crouch was 
appointed as Umpires• observer but due to serious illness could 
not continue in the second half of the season and was replaced by 
Mr. Bob Young. 

Members of the Executive met with the Grade Committee in 
April. Some of our suggestions which are awaiting confirmation 
of their implementation are: A completely new Captains• report 
which wi 11 have ratings of A, B, D, E rather than 1 - 10, an 
increase in our allowance which in future will be reviewed each 
year and the allocation of two umpires• observers, one for the 
north and south side. 

Copies of the umpiring video were bought by the Q.C.A. and 
the majority of State Umpiring Associations. Although not many 
copies have been sold, our Executive has used it extensively in 
Training Nights. Members of the Executive showed the video and 
spoke about the laws of cricket at a number of district clubs at 
the commencement of the season, to the Women's Cricket 
Association and also to cricketers in Beaudesert. Everyone who 
has seen the umpiring video feels it is excellent for both 
players and umpires. 

Unfortunately the Association has not been able to repay the 
loan which the Q.C.A. so generously gave us as quickly as we had 
hoped. The loan was to be repaid from the proceeds from a second 
art union but this did not eventuate. The Executive has written 
to the Australian Cricket Board asking them to apply to the 
Commonwealth Government for an allocation of money towards the 
video. 

Our thanks go the Q.C.A. and the of fice staff for their 
assistance and co-operation throughout the year. 

First Grade Umpires, again awarded points for the Club 
Cricketer of the Year which is sponsored by Radio Station 4BC. 
This year's winner was John Hill of South Brisbane District 
Cricket Club. The Association is grateful to 4BC for its 
assistance on rain affected days by broadcasting matches which 
have been cancelled. 
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Regrettably for the Association, our President Mr. Mel 
Johnson will not be standing for any office in the forthcoming 
season. On behalf of the Executive and the members of the 
Assocation, I wish to thank him for his efforts and contributions 
during his three years as President and wish him every success 
for the future in umpiring and work. 

THE BOB SPENCE MEDAL 

One of the main achievements of the Association this year 
was the introduction of The Bob Spence Medal which was named 
after our Patron and long serving Q.C.A. scorer and official, Bob 
Spence. 

A subcommittee of Mel Johnson, Merv Musch and Col Timmins 
worked out how the points for the medal were to be allocated. 
The way the points were allotted, all umpires in the Association 
were eligible to win. 

Thanks are extended to Athol Fulwood who was statistician 
for the award. The collation of these points took � great deal 
of time and effort and was greatly appreciated by the members. 

At the Umpires' Dinner, the top eight contenders namely Col 
Bertwistle, Mick Harvey, Les Heath, John King, Steve Lanigan, 
Phil Latimer, Merv Musch and Neville Scholes were announced. 
This was followed by the Presentation of the medal to our first 
winner, Merv Musch. The Association congratulates Merv on 
win n i n g the me d a 1 . 

Merv Musch has been a member of our Association for ten 
years. He started umpiring lower grade matches and has been 
unpiring in First Grade for the past eight years and also holds a 
First Grade Badge. Merv has also been active in the 
Association's administration, having held positions as Vice 
President and Treasurer, as well as being a member of the 
Executive Committee, the Examination and Coaching Panel and the 
Social Committee. 
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

The Social Committee has been very busy throughout this 
season and I would like to thank the members of this Committee 
very much for all their efforts in organising the various 
functions and in fundraising. This committee has been very 
successful. 

The Social Committee got the 1984/85 season off to a good 
start with a barbeque on the 19th August at Nelma•s place. Forty 
people had an enjoyable lunch and afternoon with a profit of 
$67.00 being realised. 

As in previous years, the Committee organised a Christmas 
Party. This year, this function was held at the University Club 
on Friday, the 1st December, 1984. The 21 people who attended 
enjoyed a cold smorgasboard of meats, salads and sweets. The 
Committee was disappointed with the numbers and will be giving 
serious consideration to whether this function will continue. 
Members contributed various goodies towards a Christmas Hamper 
which was won by Mrs. Sherelle Musch. To the wives who assisted 
with the party, the Committee thanks you for your support. 

The season concluded with the Umpires• Dinner Dance held at 
the Ridge All Suites Inn on Friday, the 12th April, 1985. The 
highlight of the evening was the inaugural presentation of the 
Bob Spence Medal by our Patron Mr. Bob Spence. This function was 
well attended by 66 people. It was very pleasing to have 
representatives from Valleys, Easts, Souths, Norths and 
University join us in our end of season festivities. 

Thanks must be extended to University for providirrg us with 
an excellent venue for our Christmas function. We are very 
appreciative of your support. 

Throughout the season raffles were run at our Monthly 
General Meetings and the Committee thanks those members who 
donated prizes and sold the raffle tickets. 

At the conclusion of each General Meeting members were 
invited to stay for the Happy Hour. Thanks to Steve Lanigan and 
Merv Musch for acting as barmen during the Happy Hour. 

One of the functions of the Social Committee is to raise 
funds throughout the season to subsidise the end of season 
dinner. Thanks to your support this year the Committee was able 
to subsidise the dinner and also pay for ten Bob Spence Medals. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

At the conclusion of the 1984/85 season, membership was 
seventy-seven, which includes our seven Life Members. Twenty-two 
new members joined the Association during the season which was an 
increase of two on the previous season. 

Of our seventy-seven members, only fifty-six officiated in 
one or more games. Although our membership numbers remain the 
same, unfortunately the number of active umpires has decreased. 
Congratulations and thanks are extended to nine of our members 
who officiated in all Q.C.A fixture rounds. Twenty-four umpires 
officiated in the Gabba Sporting Products Competition and twenty 
umpires officiated in the U19 Competition. 

Congratulations are extended to Col Timmins on being 
included on the International Panel and to Tony McQuillan who 
officiated in his first International match between Queensland 
and Sri Lanka. George Durston and Neville Scholes made their 
First Grade debits and Neville also officiated in his first 
Q.C.A. Final.

Our members were asked to officiate at several games and 
carnivals throughout the season, including pre-season trial 
games, a six-a-side competition at Norths, the Australian 
C o mw or k s c a r n i v a 1 t he Au s t r a 1 i an P r i m a r y S c h o o 1 s c a r n i v a 1 , t he 
final of the T.A.S. competition and games between Ampol & 
Castlemaine and Westpac and A.G.C. 

Our Association also was able to assist the Queensland 
Womens' Cricket Association by officiating in their knock-out 
competition and their finals. Some of our members were fortunate 
enough to officiate in the Second Women's Test Match between 
Australia and England and also in two international matches 
between Queensland and England. 

It is very pleasing this season to see a father and son both 
members of our Association. I am sure this is a first for the 
Association. Congratulations Rob and Clayton Lachmund. 

Four more members, Nelma Grout, Merv Musch, Bill O'Neill & 
Bob Young made this season their tenth with the Association. 
There are now eleven members who have achieved at least 10 years 
active involvement with the Association. On behalf of the 
Association we congratulate these members and thank them for 
their contribution to date and look forward to their continued 
involvement with the Association. 
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BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND COACHING 

This year's Examination and Coaching Panel was a very active 
Committee and it has had a successful year. 

They introduced group discussions and coaching sessions at 
each monthly meeting. These were very helpful to the members 
especially our newer ones. At the November General Meeting, 
members were given the opportunity to do a refresher examination 
which had been written by the three members of the Panel. At the 
December General Meeting, members formed groups and discussed 
various questions on the paper. The members found this very 
beneficial. 

The only disappointment for the Panel was the seminar they 
organised for the 3rd September to which only seven people 
attended, six members plus a prospective umpire. Another pre­
season seminar has been organised this year, and it is hoped more 
people will attend. 

The Committee has not been idle during the off season and 
has written a new entrance examination. 

UMPIRES ALLOCATION COMMITTEE 

For the second year, this Committee was appointed by the 
Executive of this Association and again consisted entirely of our 
members. Although this season, the number on the Committee was 
reduced to three. 

As allocating umpires to games two rounds in advance did not 
prove successful last season, the Committee reverted to 
allocating umpires on a round by round basis. Again this season, 
there was the problem of umpires not returning their cards to the 
Q.C.A. office or notifying the Q.C.A. by the specified time of
their availability. This makes the Allocation Panel's task even 
more difficult than it otherwise would be. 

The Committee wishes to express their sincere thanks to Ian 
and Christine at the Q.C.A. for all their assistance throughout 
the season. 
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QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES ASSOCIATION 

The Queensland Cricket Umpires Association was formed on the 
10th October, 1984. It consists of members from ten Associations 
from around South East Queensland. Hopefully next year, members 
from Umpiring Associations throughout the State will be able to 
join. 

The object of the Association is to supply all Umpiring 
Associations with any changes to rules and to answer any 
questions on the rules of cricket. 

The Q.C.U.A. has also set an examination paper of thirty­
five questions which will be an entrance examination to all 
members and a card will be given to each member on passing the 
examination. 

The Office Bearers for this year are: 

Patron: Mel Johnson 

President: Malcolm Wylie - Second Division 

Secretary/Treasurer: Mike Ralston - Warehouse 

Vice President: Merv Musch 

The Association will be holding the first Annual General 
Meeting followed by a seminar on the 24th August in Bundaberg. 

FEDERATION OF AUSTRALIAN CRICKET UMPIRES 

This year, members only received one edition of the 'Over' 
magazine. The reason for this was the illness of the editor, Mr. 
Graham McLeod and a lack of submissions from the various States. 
Members are reminded that if they have a story of interest to. 
other umpires, they should send it to the editor of the magazine. 
Due to the ill health of Mr. McLeod, Mr. Paul Ryan, a trainee 
journalist has become the editor of 'Over' magazine. 

Unfortunately, N.S.W. has left the F.A.C.U. but hopefully 
they will reconsider. 

There was no F.A.C.U. Conference this year but we hope to 
host the next conference in 1986. 
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UMPIRES RECRUITMENT COMMITTEE 

The Recruitment Committee of Vic Holland, Mel Johnson and 
Col Bertwistle held a meeting very early in the season. 

A seminar was organised by this committee on September 8th 
for members of the junior division. Some of our senior umpires 
lectured at this seminar, to which 80 people attended. At the 
conclusion of the seminar, people had the opportunity to sit for 
an examination and if successfully passed, received a 
certificate. 

The Queensland Cricket Association again granted a credit of 
$500.00 for any expenses incurred for Recruitment Seminars. 

QUEENSLAND CRICKETERS' CLUB 

We would like to express our sincere thanks to the 
management and staff of the Club for their assistance throughout 
the 1984/85 year. We are most appreciative of the Club's gesture 
in allowing the Executive Committee the use of the library for 
meetings. 

The Cricketers' club kindly donated an Anniversary Pack of 
Wines as the raffle prize at our March General Meeting. The Club 
has agreed to house the Perpetual Trophy for the Bob Spence 
Medal. For this we are very grateful. 

The Association wishes to congratulate Moss Jones on his 
appointment to Secretary/Manager of the Cricketers' Club and wish 
him every success. 

The facilities of the Club are always available to our 
members on meeting nights throughout the year. Bar facilities 
are available to members before and after meetings. Our 
continued support in this area will be well received by the Club. 

CONCLUSION 

Thanks are extended to all members who have supported the 
Association throughout the year and to all those who may have 
assisted in any way with any of the off field activities. 

The members have appreciated those clubs who have made us 
welcome at their grounds and to those who have invited us to 
their functions and meetings. 

For and on behalf of the Executive Committee. 

M.W. JOHNSON - PRESIDENT. N.R. GROUT - SECRETARY



l 3.

FIRST CLASS MATCHES AND SPECIAL APPOINTMENTS 

The following members were appointed to first class matches 
or other special appointments. 

Test 

Australia v West Indies 
Australia v West Indies 
Australia v West Indies 

Second Womens' Test Match 

Australia v England 

Benson & Hedges World Series Cup 

5 matches ( in c 1 u di n g 1 s t Fin a 1 ) 

Benson & Hedges World Championships 

2nd Test 
3rd Test 
5th Test 

M. Johnson
M. Johnson
M. Johnson

J • K i n g , C • T i mm i n s 

M. Johnson

4 matches (including the Plate Winners Final) M. Johnson

Rothmans Trophy in Sharjah 

India v Pakistan 
Eng land v Pakistan 

Shield 

Q'LD. v VIC. 
Q'LD. v S.A. 
Q'LD. v N.S.W. 
Q'LD. v W.A. 
Q'LD. v TAS. 
Q'LD. v N.S.W. (Shield Final) 

International 

Q'LD. v West Indies 
Q'LD. v Sri Lanka 
Q'LD. v Sri Lanka 

M. 

M. 

M. Johnson
M. Johnson

Johnson, C . Timmins 
J. King, C. Timmins
J . King, C . Timmins
Johnson, C. Timmins
J . King, C. Timmins

M. Johnson

M. Johnson, C. Timmins
M. Johnson, A. McQuillan

J. King, C. Timmins



McDonald's Cup 

Q'LO. v VIC. 
Q'LO. v S.A. 
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Gabba Sporting Products Final 

Norths v Souths 

M. Johnson, C. Timmins
M. Johnson, J. King

R. Philippe, C. Ti mmins

Q.C.A. Premiership Finals

1st Grade: 
2nd Grade: 
3rd Grade: 
4th Grade: 
5th Grade: 
Ul8 Grade: 
Ul9 Grade: 

J. King, C. Ti mmins
C. Harvey, R. Philippe
A. Mc Q u i 11 an , J. Tay 1 or
P. Parker, M. Musch
C. Bertwistle, S. Lanigan
E. Hislop, N. Scholes
C. Harvey, J. Taylor



1 5 . 

SEASON 1984/85 - UMPIRE ANALYSIS 

Reports Grades 
Name Received l 2 3 4 5 0 18 GSP Ul9 

R. Allison 5 l 2 l l 

N. Backstrom 3 l 2

J. Barton 6 l l l 3

C. Bertwistle 15 11 l 3 

s. Bizzell 9 2 3 3 l 

R. Brockett 11 7 l 3 

D. Carl 13 6 2 l 2 2 

J. Carlile 9 4 2 3 

G. Daniel 3 l 2

G. Durston 16 l 11 4 

B. Edmunds 13 5 4 2 l 1 

A. Fletcher 4 3 1 

H. Ford 1 1 

A. Fulwood 16 12 4 

K. Garner 9 3 2 l 3

p • G i 1 bank 10 7 l 2 

L. Ha 11 am 10 2 2 6 

C • Harvey 14 11 3 

L. Heath 10 9 1 

J. Herr on 3 l 2

E. Hislop 11 10 l 

G. Hobson 4 3 1 

C • Hughes 1 1 

M. Johnson 8 4 1 2 1 

C • James 11 5 l 2 1 2 

J. King 14 10 l 1 2 

C. Lachmund 2 2 

R. Lachmund 14 l 0 l 2 1 

s. Lanigan 16 3 9 4 

p. Latimer 16 1 7 2 2 1 3 

p. Lau 2 l l 

p. Lindsay 9 2 2 5 

o. Loorents 10 8 l 1

p • Mahoney 7 l 2 l 3

M. Marfan 9 l l 3 1 2 
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Reports Grades 

Name Received 1 2 3 4 5 Ul8 GSP Ul9 

G. McCamley 11 1 5 2 1 2 

B McGrath 1 1 

J. McPhee 17 10 1 1 3 2 

A. Mc Q u i 11 an 14 12 2 

R. Moray 5 2 1 1 1 

M. Musch 18 12 5 1 

R. 0 1 Doherty 7 1 6 

p. O'Sullivan 1 1 

R. McDougall 4 2 2 

p • Park er 11 11 

D. Payne 4 l 3

s. Pearson 4 1 2 1

R. Petri 12 1 2 4 5

R. Phi 1 i p pe 13 11 2 

p. Polkinghorne 10 2 5 1 2 

w. Richards 4 1 2 1 

M. Roberts 7 1 2 4 

A. Sad 1 er 2 1 1 

N. Scholes 19 1 11 4 3 

H. Stacey 12 2 10 

J. Taylor 14 10 1 2 1 

M. Thornton 1 1 

C . Timmins 9 6 1 1 1 

B. Turner 15 7 2 4 2 

D. Waddell 4 3 1 

G. Wakens haw 4 1 3 

A. Walsh 15 1 8 1 2 1 2 

R. Webb 8 2 4 2 

B Westphal 9 4 3 1 1 

The number of reports received may not agree 
with the number of allocations because of failure of Captains to 
either report or to allocate points. 
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Q.C.A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

INCOME 

Annual Dinner 
Donations 
Interest 
Membership fees 
Raffles 
Sa 1 es -

Happy Hour 
Rule Books 
Badges 
Lotto 
Counters 

Grants - Q.C.A. for Seminars 
Sundry Functions 
Christmas Party 
Contribution Film Production 

EXPENDITURE 

Affiliation fee - Q.C.A. 
Annual Dinner 
Bank Charges 
Lotto Prizes 
Queensland Cricket Umpires Association 

Dues 
Depreciation 
Dishonoured cheque 
Raffles 
F.A.C.U. 
Fi 1 m 
Honoraria 
Insurance 
Interest 
Postage 
Sundries 
Printing and Stationery 
Umpires• medal 
Purchases -

Happy hour 
Counters 
Hand books 

Seminar 
Christmas Party 
Su nd r y f u n c t i o n s 
Cleaning 
Flowers 

Surplus for Year 

YEAR ENDED 

1985 

1310 

35 
1560 

128 

201 
l 00

14

150 
100 

298 
340 

5200 

9436 

--

50 
1603 

9 
l 05

25
20

40

456 
1 75 
342 

52 
330 

25 
181 
489 

274 

269 
61 

170 
224 
25 

4925 

--

4511 

30TH APRIL, 1985 

1984 

1048 
17 
93 

1393 
242 

742 
145 
20 

230 

500 

269 
7525 

12224 

50 
1435 

14 
90 

24 
30 

843 

275 
355 

89 

160 

564 
30 

760 
147 

50 

4916 

--

7308 



18. 

Q.C.A. UMPIRES ASSOCIATION

BALANCE SHEET 30TH APRIL, 1985 

Funds have been provided from: 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 
Balance 30th Apr1l, 1983 
Surplus for Year 

CURRENT LIABILITIES 
Loan Q.C.A. Ltd. 

TOTAL FUNDS PROVIDED 

These F unds are represented by: 

CURRENT ASSETS 
Cash at Bank 

INVESTMENT 
Coaching Film {at cost} 

EQUIPMENT {at cost less depreciation} 

TOTAL ASSETS EMPLOYED 

AUDITOR'S REPORT 

1985 1984 

9179 
4511 

13690 

5500 

19190 

1287 

17824 

79 

19190 

1871 
7308 

9179 

9500 

18679 

756 

17824 

99 

18679 

I report that I have examined the attached Income and Expenditure 
Account and Balance Sheet which have been prepared in accordance 
with the convention of historical cost accounting. It is not 
practicable for the Association to establish accounting control 
over all sources of income prior to its receipt and accordingly 
to extend beyond the amounts of receipts recorded in the 
accounting records of the Association. In my opinion, the monies 
recorded as receipts have been properly accounted for by the 
Association. 

Subject to the foregoing, in my opinion, the Balance Sheet fairly 
represents the financial position of the Association as at 30th 
April, 1985 and the Income and E xpenditure Account fairly 
represents the results for the year then ended as disclosed by 
the books of account. 

BRISBANE 
17th July, 1985. 

ROBERT SPENCE 
C�ARIERED ACCOUNTANT 

HON. AUDITOR 
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